
September 24, 2020 

The Honorable James E. Boasberg 
Presiding Judge 
Foreign Intelligence Surveillance Court 
333 Constitution Ave., N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20001 

Dear Judge Boasberg, 

As you may be aware, the Senate Judiciary Committee is investigating the Department of 
Justice’s and the Federal Bureau of Investigation’s handling of the application for FISA authority 
on Carter Page and three renewals thereof.  I write to forward to the court the letter that I 
received today from Attorney General William P. Barr. This letter, and the attached summary, 
details what appear to be further failures on the part of the FBI to fully inform the court of all of 
the facts related to the probable cause determination for the Carter Page FISA applications. In 
particular, the summary appears to demonstrate that the Primary Sub-source for the Steele 
dossier, who supplied central and essential allegations for the Carter Page FISA applications, had 
previously been the subject of an FBI counterintelligence investigation into whether he was a 
Russian agent.  

I feel that it is my duty to alert the court to this information so that it can consider it as part of its 
ongoing review of this matter.  

Thank you for your attention to this important subject. 

Sincerely, 

Lindsey O. Graham 
Chairman 

Cc: The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 


